
 

 

  Christ Church Cathedral                         

and St Peter’s Hamilton 
                52 Church Street, Newcastle       

                                                                 148 Denison Street, Hamilton             
Welcome to worship today, especially all who are visiting                                                            

Weekly News Sunday 31 October 2021 

All Saints and All Souls 

 
 

Today’s Services 
8am: Eucharist - Livestream  

Presider: The Very Reverend Katherine Bowyer  
Preacher:  The Reverend Stephen Williams  

10am: Choral Eucharist 
Presider:  The Very Reverend Katherine Bowyer  

Preacher:  The Reverend Stephen Williams  
You Tube:   https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCXyas2uhJUNOnDetOpPdUOg 

Facebook:   https://www.facebook.com/christchurchcathedralnewcastle/ 

https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCXyas2uhJUNOnDetOpPdUOg
https://www.facebook.com/christchurchcathedralnewcastle/


  
Dear Parish Family,  

 
This week, we celebrate two of the most beautiful feasts of the Church – All Saints and 
All Souls. These are beautiful opportunities for us to remember and give thanks for the 
holy people who have shaped our lives.  
 
Did you see the news on Sunday night? Thanks to NBN News, there was some lovely 
coverage of the return to in-person worship. If you missed it, you can catch up here:  
https://www.nbnnews.com.au/2021/10/24/hunter-learning-to-live-with-covid-19/  
It continues to be wonderful to welcome you back to worship. This week, with the  
All Souls Requiem on Tuesday 2nd November at 6.00pm, and the Ordination to the 
Priesthood on Friday 5th November at 5.00pm, we have some very special opportunities 
to gather.  
 
I was thankful that one of the shots in the NBN coverage showed all our COVIDSafe 
signage. We are taking our COVIDSafe provisions very seriously, especially at this time 
of concern within the Hunter and New England. One of the good things about both our 
church buildings is that there is plenty of space, and places to sit where you can 
maintain physical distancing, and still be part of the whole. Also, all choristers, clergy, 
and servers leading worship are fully vaccinated. If you have any worries about 
returning to in-person worship, please contact me so that I can hear your concerns. 
Once again, I’m thankful to Fr Daniel Dries at Christ Church St Laurence for this helpful 
summary of NSW Health and legal requirements for returning to worship in person. 
  
WELCOME BACK, WELCOME HOME 
• Please remember to maintain social-distancing inside and outside our church 
buildings.    
 
REGISTERING ATTENDANCE  
• Please use the QR Code to register your attendance. 
• After scanning the QR code, please show the green tick to the sidesperson, 
who will invite you to take an order of service.  
• If you are not using the QR code, please identify yourself to the sidesperson, 
who will record your name and phone number (in accordance with NSW Health 
regulations). 
 
ENTERING THE CHURCH  
• The Public Health Order requires masks to be worn in places of worship. 
• Social distancing is to be maintained when seated, with 1 person per 4 square 
metres, except for family groups. 
• Please sit in the pews marked ‘Please sit here’ which will be arranged to reflect 
social distancing requirements. 
 
 

https://www.nbnnews.com.au/2021/10/24/hunter-learning-to-live-with-covid-19/


 
HOLY COMMUNION  
• Holy Communion will be administered in one kind (no chalice) in the first stage 
of our return to church. 
• Holy Communion will be distributed at Nave Sanctuary steps. 
• Please remain in your pew until an usher invites you to come forward for Holy 
Communion and please maintain social distancing in the aisle. 
• Please remove your face mask just before you receive Holy Communion. 
 
SINGING  
• The current Public Health Order does not permit congregational singing, 
although we expect this to change early in December. 
• At 10.00am singing will be provided by our choristers. Thankfully, the revised 
Public Health Order permits groups of up to 10 fully vaccinated, socially-distanced 
singers in places of worship. 
 
REFRESHMENTS AFTER SERVICES  
• Refreshments will not be served after any services, although we hope this will 
change in the coming weeks. 
 
WEEKDAY SERVICES  
• Weekday Eucharists have recommenced at the Cathedral and St Peter’s, subject 
to all of the regulations listed above. Service times are listed in the pewslip. 
• Entrance to all weekday services at the Cathedral will be through the St 
Christopher transept door (opposite the middle driveway). 
• Evensong will recommence in December. 
• A Zoom Sunday Evening Prayer group will continue to meet online on Sunday at 
6.00pm If you would like to participate in this online service, please click here:  
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/88421249737?pwd=OThSSTFNanQzam9VRFBVK2xOMUV6
UT09  
 
Here are a few highlights from this week’s pewslip: 
 
ALL SOULS DAY: is Tuesday 2nd November, and our annual All Souls Day Requiem will 
be 6.00pm on that night. Please send names for remembrance to the Cathedral Office, 
and please share the invitation to attend this beautiful act of worship widely. 
 
ROBERT IS RETIRING: For over a decade, Robert Gummow has faithfully served four 
Deans of Newcastle, and the Cathedral community, as the Dean’s Verger. Robert is 
retiring, and his last Sunday will be our Patronal Festival, the Feast of Christ the King. 
Please see the pewslip for details on how to give thanks for his ministry. 
 
FLOWERS IN THE CATHEDRAL: We are thankful to those who generously provide for 
the flowers each week in the Cathedral, for memorials and thanksgivings. Please 
contact Evans if you would like to contribute. Suzanne’s contact details are in the 
pewslip. 
 

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/88421249737?pwd=OThSSTFNanQzam9VRFBVK2xOMUV6UT09
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/88421249737?pwd=OThSSTFNanQzam9VRFBVK2xOMUV6UT09


 
ORDINATION: Please pray for the Reverend Catherine Govan and the Reverend 
Kimbalee Hodges to be ordained priest in the Church of God on Friday 5th November at 
5.00pm. 
 
CENTRELINK: I admit I was late to this news about the proposal to close the Newcastle 
and Mayfield Centrelink face-to-face offices. I believe that this decision will greatly 
impact some of the most vulnerable in our community, especially the homeless, those 
without access to the internet, and limit accessibility of services. There’s a link to a 
petition to make your voice heard. 
 
THE REVEREND JACQUELINE DREWE: Jacqui, who spent her final year of formation 
with us in 2018, including her ministry as a deacon, has just been appointed as the new 
chaplain at Bishop Tyrrell Anglican College. Read more here: 
https://www.btac.nsw.edu.au/news/new-chaplain-finds-faith-in-students-unique-gifts  
 
ONLINE LINKS: The livestream of the 8.00am Eucharist on Sunday continues from the 
Cathedral. You can find it, along with our recorded Morning and Evening Prayers, and 
past services here on the Cathedral YouTube channel: 
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCXyas2uhJUNOnDetOpPdUOg . Likewise, our 
Choir YouTube channel is here:  
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCj1uCQsfG7Ek4NLW_SJzvRQ , and the choir 
blogger’s reflections on Saturday afternoons here: 
https://newcastlecathedralchoir.wordpress.com/ 
Our Zoom Morning Teas continue on Fridays only at this point. To join us on Friday 
29th October at 11.00am, please click here:  
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/87691471535?pwd=aCs1eFJtdm9vV2ttV0tCeE5oWWxmQT09 

 
Please note: There will not be a Zoom Morning Tea on Friday 5th November, as I will be 
leading the Ordination retreat. 
 
Finally, this week’s poem is a from St Augustine of Hippo’s Confessions.  Last week I 
quoted one of Augustine’s famous writings: “You have made us for yourself, O Lord, 
and our heart is restless until it finds its rest in you.” In this poem, Augustine describes 
the experience of yearning for God, and the impact of the touch of God on his life. As 
we give thanks over these next days for the holy people who have touched our lives, 
and through whom we have experienced the love and touch of God, Augustine’s words 
speak profoundly. 
 

Late have I loved you, Beauty so ancient and so new, late have I loved you! 
Lo, you were within, 
but I outside, seeking there for you, 
and upon the shapely things you have made 
I rushed headlong – I, misshapen. 
You were with me, but I was not with you. 
 

https://www.btac.nsw.edu.au/news/new-chaplain-finds-faith-in-students-unique-gifts
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCXyas2uhJUNOnDetOpPdUOg
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCj1uCQsfG7Ek4NLW_SJzvRQ
https://newcastlecathedralchoir.wordpress.com/
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/87691471535?pwd=aCs1eFJtdm9vV2ttV0tCeE5oWWxmQT09


 
 
 
 
 
They held me back far from you, 
those things which would have no being, 
were they not in you. 
You called, shouted, broke through my deafness; 
you flared, blazed, banished my blindness; 
you lavished your fragrance, I gasped; and now I pant for you; 
I tasted you, and now I hunger and thirst; 
you touched me, and I burned for your peace. 

St Augustine of Hippo 354-430 
 
 
 
 
With my thanks and prayers. 
Dean Katherine 
Ps: Please share this email with others who would like to hear news of the parish.  
To receive our weekly mailings, please contact the Cathedral Office 
cathedral@newcastlecathedral.org.au to be placed on the email or mail out list.                                                                                                                                            

To donate flowers in memory of a loved one or as a thank-offering, 
   please advise Suzanne Evans on 4955 9170 and place your donation 

 in an envelope listing the date for display and include a message  
and place in the wall safe.  

    Flowers are required for November 21, 28  
and December 12 and 19. 

 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

mailto:cathedral@newcastlecathedral.org.au


 
 
 
 
 

 

There is a plan to close both the King Street and Mayfield Centrelink offices. Centrelink has 
provided critical support to many Australians over the course of the pandemic. Any 
decision to close or reduce access to Centrelink shop-fronts impacts the most vulnerable 
in our community. 
 
This petition calls on the Government to immediately halt its plans to close Centrelink 
offices in Newcastle. 
https://www.sharonclaydon.com/save_centrelink_petition?fbclid=IwAR2GD9zKf8UQ-
LosOmet0BJW0Bl8uXGuaOIy_7mIU_z4S2Msy00oWdamXGk  
 

 
 
 

https://www.sharonclaydon.com/save_centrelink_petition?fbclid=IwAR2GD9zKf8UQ-LosOmet0BJW0Bl8uXGuaOIy_7mIU_z4S2Msy00oWdamXGk
https://www.sharonclaydon.com/save_centrelink_petition?fbclid=IwAR2GD9zKf8UQ-LosOmet0BJW0Bl8uXGuaOIy_7mIU_z4S2Msy00oWdamXGk


 

 

 

 
 

                       NEW CHAPLAIN FOR BISHOP TYRRELL ANGLICAN COLLEGE 
 
“Bishop Tyrrell is Jacqui’s first Chaplaincy role in a school, and she says it was this 
community’s faith story and holistic approach to learning that inspired her to consider a 
move to a school like Bishop Tyrrell. 
  
“School for me was a time of questioning the meaning and purpose of everything. It’s a 
privilege to join a school like this that values critical thinking and assists students in their 
own journey of asking the big questions at this stage in their lives.” 
  
“Young people are growing up in a world that has lost the sense that the dignity and 
purpose of human life are found in being made in the image of God. Instead, young 
people feel under enormous pressure to be ‘winners’ in life to believe they are 
worthwhile. This hinders their confidence and their willingness to learn by making 
mistakes.” 
 
“But shame and fear do not lead to flourishing human life; the message of the gospel is 
that care and dignity bring out the best in people. Every child needs to know that they 
are accepted and valued, not just for their achievements, but for the wholeness of who 
they are.” 
 
Jacqui hopes to nurture a healthy Christian community through Bishop Tyrrell’s shared 
understanding that faith creates wholeness and balance in the community by giving 
students the confidence to pursue their unique gifts. 
Read more about the Reverend Jacqui’s exciting new appointment here:  
https://www.btac.nsw.edu.au/news/new-chaplain-finds-faith-in-students-unique-gifts 

https://www.btac.nsw.edu.au/news/new-chaplain-finds-faith-in-students-unique-gifts


 

 

                                    
SERVICES NEXT SUNDAY 7 NOVEMBER 

AT THE CATHEDRAL 

Twenty-Fourth Sunday after Pentecost 

8am: Eucharist  
Presider: The Reverend Selwyn Dornan 

Preacher: The Very Reverend Katherine Bowyer  

10.00am: Eucharist  
Presider: The Very Reverend Katherine Bowyer  
Preacher: The Very Reverend Katherine Bowyer  

6.00pm: Evening Prayer - ZOOM 

Officiant: The Very Reverend Katherine Bowyer 
 

   

 

SERVICES DURING THE WEEK IN THE CATHEDRAL 
All services in the St Christopher Chapel. Please enter through the transept doors. 

Monday 1 November  8.00am - Morning Prayer 

8.30am - Eucharist 
 Canon Garry Dodd 

Tuesday 2 November  8.00am - Morning Prayer 

8.30am - Eucharist 
The Reverend Dr Julia Perry 

Wednesday 3 November  8.00am - Morning Prayer 

8.30am - Eucharist 

 

The Bishop  
 

Thursday 4 November 8.00am - Morning Prayer 

8.30am - Eucharist 
Fr Mel Nelson 

Friday 5 November  
 

8.00am - Morning Prayer 

 8.30am - Eucharist 

The Dean 

 

 

 

 

    
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

   

    

    
 
 
   



 

 

 

 

 

EUCHARISTS at CHRIST CHURCH CATHEDRAL 

and ST PETER’S HAMILTON 

CATHEDRAL 

Sunday 8.00am and 10.00am 

Monday – Friday 8.30am 

ST PETER’S 

Tuesday and Thursday 11.00am 

 
 
Stewardship: Thank you for your ongoing faithful financial support of the 

mission and ministry of the parish. With no opportunities for additional fund 
raising, your giving is greatly appreciated. In this time, the best way to exercise our 
stewardship, to support the work of the parish, is through electronic giving. Our 
stewardship is an expression of our thankfulness to God, offering as we have 
received.         Name: Electronic Giving Account     BSB:   705-077 
                          Account:   00040917 (please include all 8 digits) 
        Please include your Initial & Surname in the reference line, if required. 

Please ask the sidespersons at the Cathedral or St Peter’s if you would like a set of  
stewardship envelopes. If you would like information on how you can contribute to  
the Music Fund, Missions, and other ministries, please contact the parish office so 
we can share those details with you. Thank you for your generosity, which supports 

ministry now and in the future.   
 

 

 

Please remember if you can spare a little, we are still asking for 
donations to our FREE FOOD PANTRY at the Cathedral and also 

collecting for the Samaritans. Any long life non-perishable items will 
be very thankfully received. 

 

 
 



 
Following Jesus in the Public Square 
A four-week journey of study and reflec4on via Zoom 

 Including Mayoral Candidate Forums for Newcastle and Lake Macquarie 

 

Week 1: The Personal and the Public - Thursday 28th Oct 7.30-8.30pm 

Week 2: Newcastle City Forum - Thursday 4th Nov 2021 6.30-8.30pm 

 

Week 3: Lake Macquarie City Forum - Thursday 11th Nov 2021 6.30-8.30pm 

 

Week 4: Holding Love and Justice Together - Thursday 18th Nov 7.30-8.30pm 

 

RSVP 21st October 2021 for the study and reflection groups with 
garryderkenne@hotmail.com 

 
The Local Government elections set for 4 December are an opportunity to help shape our 

communities more towards the values of Jesus by engaging with decision makers. Hunter 

Community Alliance has arranged forums for the public to engage with Mayoral candidates. 
To see how participation can be seen as faithful Christian discipleship we have designed 

a four-week journey where we reflect theologically about engaging with public issues, 

engage with decision makers through the forums, then again reflect theologically about 
what we’ve seen and heard. The studies will be filled with personal stories and zesty 

discussion. 

 
Guides: Reverends Garry Derkenne, Rob Hanks, Niall McKay, Rod 

Pattenden, Tom Stuart, with Suzanne Holloway 

 
Supporting Uniting Church networks to live with love and justice, and to 

follow Jesus into the Public Square 

 
TO REGISTER:  For the City of Newcastle Lord Mayor Candidates Forum 

https://www.eventbrite.com.au/e/city-of-newcastle-lordmayor-candidates-forum-

tickets-168189145261?aff=ebdsoporgprofile 

 

For the Lake Macquarie Mayoral Candidates Forum 

https://www.eventbrite.com.au/e/lake-macquarie-mayoral-candidates-forum-tickets-

169747215491?aff=ebdsoporgprofile  

mailto:garryderkenne@hotmail.com
https://www.eventbrite.com.au/e/city-of-newcastle-lordmayor-candidates-forum-tickets-168189145261?aff=ebdsoporgprofile
https://www.eventbrite.com.au/e/city-of-newcastle-lordmayor-candidates-forum-tickets-168189145261?aff=ebdsoporgprofile
https://www.eventbrite.com.au/e/lake-macquarie-mayoral-candidates-forum-tickets-169747215491?aff=ebdsoporgprofile
https://www.eventbrite.com.au/e/lake-macquarie-mayoral-candidates-forum-tickets-169747215491?aff=ebdsoporgprofile


 

 
       

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 

CCC SPIRITUALITY GROUP 
 

 
 

The Spirituality Group is having a few weeks break before beginning a study for Advent 
Music of Eternity: Meditations for Advent with Evelyn Underhill. For more information 
about the group, please contact the Reverend Dr Julia Perry jfhperry@gmail.com 
For more information on the study, please click here: 
https://spckpublishing.co.uk/music-of-eternity-meditations-on-advent-with-evelyn-
underhill-662  
 

 
 

CATHEDRAL COMMUNITY LUNCHES 

The Cathedral Community Lunches Program is continuing to offer a hot meal 
every second Sunday at 12.30pm as a ‘take away’ option from the Horbury Hunt 
Hall. Thank you to the dedicated volunteers who are ensuring this important 
outreach program continues to operate.  

          The next Community lunch take away will be Sunday, November. 
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Common Grace - #WearTheScarf #ShowYourStripes 
We received this report from Common Grace about the Climate Action scarf day. 

“Last Thursday, on 21 October, we saw at least 63 of our nation’s leaders respond to our call 

to #WearTheScarf to show their support for urgent climate action.  

 

Thank you to all of you who prayed for this moment last Thursday and reached out to remind 

your MP and Senator to #WearTheScarf and boldly call for climate action.  

 

        

 
Common Grace CEO Brooke Prentis has recorded a personal #WearTheScarf thank you video 

that we would love you to watch here. 

Did you see your MP or Senator #WearTheScarf? We would love you to reach out and send 

them a personal thank you through email, phone or on social media (please tag 

@CommonGraceAus) 

 

We would also love you to share your reflections with us on seeing (or not seeing) your federal 

representative listen to calls to take urgent climate action and #WearTheScarf last Thursday. 

Please email jane@commongrace.org.au if you are happy to share your thoughts and 

reflections.  

 
With COP26 days away, and our annual #ShowYourStripes Day on 21 June, we look forward 

to continuing to call together for our nation’s leaders to commit to urgent, bold and clear action 

on climate change.  

 

Thank you again for all of your prayers, action and support in helping spark 

conversations and meaningful action on climate change across these lands now called 

Australia.  

 

In thanks and with prayers for continued action, 

Brooke, Jane, Monique, Jasmin and Gershon [Common Grace] 
            1: ALP Caucus (credit: Mike Bowers), Question Time in the House of Reps (credit: Penny Bradfield), Senator 

Andrew McLachlan, Senator Janet Rice speaking in the Senate, Tanya Plibersek MP and Ged Kearney MP, Milton 

Dick MP            2: Kate Thwaites MP and Chris Bowen MP, Luke Gosling MP, Amanda Rishworth MP, Senator 

Malarndirri McCarthy, Senator Penny Wong 
 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.commongrace.org.au%2Fr%3Fu%3DJgIBoJDRsS4q5gIGXkALnb0drO-Am2GRGtxh9-d6RG4%26e%3D622c2434715ea3789cd5051eb6623e2e%26utm_source%3Dcommongrace%26utm_medium%3Demail%26utm_campaign%3D_wearthescarf_climate_update%26n%3D2&data=04%7C01%7Ckatherinebowyer%40newcastleanglican.org.au%7Ca7b3e603a1c9446acbf408d999c28048%7C9a5efd92d21947118c04972f0ec41398%7C0%7C0%7C637709882938371109%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=t1iEoUqg4V2KJkq%2B82J8S6JiCVF6QQ7kabKkBrx4cv0%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fjane%40commongrace.org.au%2F&data=04%7C01%7Ckatherinebowyer%40newcastleanglican.org.au%7Ca7b3e603a1c9446acbf408d999c28048%7C9a5efd92d21947118c04972f0ec41398%7C0%7C0%7C637709882938381097%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=1oUjlZvCknvGs%2FJqmHJIaG0ebTBXK7C4vPcLL7mfif8%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.commongrace.org.au%2F_wearthescarf_21_october%3Fe%3D622c2434715ea3789cd5051eb6623e2e%26utm_source%3Dcommongrace%26utm_medium%3Demail%26utm_campaign%3D_wearthescarf_climate_update%26n%3D1&data=04%7C01%7Ckatherinebowyer%40newcastleanglican.org.au%7Ca7b3e603a1c9446acbf408d999c28048%7C9a5efd92d21947118c04972f0ec41398%7C0%7C0%7C637709882938371109%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=jghZXFFqScYvVEqLnc2L2f7H2MPnvNr0sx1wC7zHuD4%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.commongrace.org.au%2F_wearthescarf_21_october%3Fe%3D622c2434715ea3789cd5051eb6623e2e%26utm_source%3Dcommongrace%26utm_medium%3Demail%26utm_campaign%3D_wearthescarf_climate_update%26n%3D3&data=04%7C01%7Ckatherinebowyer%40newcastleanglican.org.au%7Ca7b3e603a1c9446acbf408d999c28048%7C9a5efd92d21947118c04972f0ec41398%7C0%7C0%7C637709882938391097%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=fsw8meWXn0fxgLJnoFgj9%2BzTREwuKQpywFwsSFgGWs4%3D&reserved=0


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 



 

Missions 
 

This year we continue to support this college in the 

Northern Territory 

AUSTRALIA: NUNGALINYA COLLEGE 
Nungalinya College in Darwin is a Combined Churches Training College for Indigenous 
Australians. The College is formally supported by the Anglican, Uniting and Catholic 

churches of the Northern Territory. Established in 1974, Nungalinya College equips men 
and women for leadership roles in churches and communities. Training programs 

explore the Christian faith contextually through courses in Foundation Studies, Bible 
Overview, Media, Music and Discipleship, Christian Ministry and Theology, and Bible 

Translation. 

COVID-19 meant that students were unable to attend classes during part of 2020, but 

classes recommenced in Term 3 which was a busy and, at times, difficult season as 
there were many deaths and funerals and other sad happenings. College Principal, Ben 

van Gelderen, reflects, “God is faithful to supply all our 
needs, and much deep learning and sharing was 

undertaken in the second half of the year. Some of the 
most memorable times were students sharing their 

learning through art, Testimony Tuesdays on Facebook, 
the inaugural Men’s Class studying the life of Peter, and 

the Certificate IV in Theology/Ministry graduation. As 
always, our daily morning chapel services, featuring 

various languages and clans, were precious and unique 

times and a true taste of heaven.” 

In 2021 Nungalinya College is looking forward to 

introducing a new Faith and Family course focused on 
family well-being and domestic violence prevention, a 

new Art course focused on working in the Aboriginal art 

industry and integrating traditional artistic expressions 
with Christianity, the first Certificate II in Old Testament 

Overview, and the graduation of the first Diploma of 

Translating cohort. 

Your support for Nungalinya College helps to train 

Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander church and 

community leaders. 

                The Tranfiguration - Roderick Dairiyi © Nungalinya College. Used with permission. 

                 This is part of the Reconciliation Program:  Learn more about ABM's Programs  
 

 

On-line giving –  

Name: Missions Account 

 BSB: 705-077 Account: 00041087 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.abmission.org/pages/how-we-work.html


  

 
 

All Souls Day 
 

Our annual All Souls Day Requiem will be on Tuesday 2nd November at 
6.00pm.  
 
Please email names for remembrance to -  
cathedral@newcastlecathedral.org.au by Friday 29th October. 
 
Please share this invitation, especially with those for whom COVID-19 has 
made gathering to farewell those they love, challenging. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

mailto:cathedral@newcastlecathedral.org.au


 
 

 
 

 
For over a decade, Robert Gummow has faithfully served four Deans of Newcastle as 
the Dean’s Verger, and the Cathedral community. So much of what just ‘happens’ 
wouldn’t happen, without Robert ensuring that all was well prepared first. 
 
Especially in these past two pandemic years, Robert’s skills and expertise enabled us to 
move quickly online, and to continue to enhance the online worship experience. 
 
Appropriately, Robert’s last Sunday will be the 21st November, the Feast of Christ the 
King. Please mark that in your diary, with more details to come soon. 
 
If you would like to contribute to a farewell gift for Robert, please place an envelope in 
the offertory marked Robert’s Retirement, or an electronic donation marked 
Retirement. 
 

  



    

 

 

 

 

 

Welcome Home, Welcome Back 
           
   As we return to in person worship, here some things you need to know. 
 
Please remember to maintain social-distancing inside and outside our church buildings.    
 
REGISTERING ATTENDANCE  
• Please use the QR Code to register your attendance. 
 
• After scanning the QR code, please show the green tick to the sidesperson, who 
will invite you to take an order of service.  
 
• If you are not using the QR code, please identify yourself to the sidesperson, who 
will record your name and phone number (in accordance with NSW Health regulations). 
 
ENTERING THE CHURCH  
• The Public Health Order requires masks to be worn in places of worship. 
 
• Social distancing is to be maintained when seated, with 1 person per 4 square 
metres, except for family groups. 
 
• Please sit in the pews marked ‘Please sit here’ which will be arranged to reflect 
social distancing requirements. 
 
HOLY COMMUNION  
• Holy Communion will be administered in one kind (no chalice) in the first stage of 
our return to church. 
 
• Holy Communion will be distributed at Nave Sanctuary  steps. 
 
• Please remain in your pew until an usher invites you to come forward for Holy 
Communion and please maintain social distancing in the aisle. 
• Please remove your face mask just before you receive Holy Communion. 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
SINGING  
• The current Public Health Order does not permit congregational singing, although 
we expect this to change early in December. 
 
• At 10.00am singing will be provided by our choristers. Thankfully, the revised 
Public Health Order permits groups of up to 10 fully-vaccinated, socially-distanced singers 
in places of worship. 
 
REFRESHMENTS AFTER SERVICES  
• Refreshments will not be served after any services, although we hope this will 
change in the coming weeks. 
 
WEEKDAY SERVICES  
• Weekday services at the Cathedral and St Peter’s will also be open to 
congregations, subject to all of the regulations listed above. 
 
• Entrance to all weekday services at the Cathedral will be through the St 
Christopher transept door (opposite the middle driveway). 
 
• Evensong will recommence in December. 
 
• A Zoom Sunday Evening Prayer  group will continue to meet online on Sunday at 
6.00pm If you would like to participate in this online service, please click here: 
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/89334731449?pwd=YXRPNWZ0Q2ZQM0phVDFZbXJlTllIUT09 
 
 
 
 

        
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/89334731449?pwd=YXRPNWZ0Q2ZQM0phVDFZbXJlTllIUT09


 
 

 

 

 

Ordination to the Priesthood. 
 
Please pray for the Reverend Kimbalee Hodges and the Reverend Catherine Govan, to be 
ordained priest in the Church of God, on Friday 5th November at 5.00pm, in Christ Church 
Cathedral. 
Please pray for Dean Katherine as she leads the candidates in retreat prior to their 
ordination and will be the preacher for the ordination.  
 

 
 

 
 
 
 

 

Cathedral Shop 
 

Throughout the various lockdowns, Susan Edwards has faithfully 
maintained the ministry of the Cathedral Shop, supplying parishes and 
individuals, and enabling much needed financial support for the parish. 
Please contact Susan for your Advent needs, Christmas cards and gifts. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 

 

You may remember that there was a letter from the Wardens in the pew sheet, on 
19th Sept 2021, about building our future and regrowing our community post COVID. 
We indicated that we were keen to hear ideas from people and that we would, as a 
Parish Council, work on a Survey Monkey questionnaire for this purpose. We drafted 
and trialled questions with a sample of parishioners with a view to evaluating the 
calibre of questions. Thank you to those of you who provided us with such honest and 
valuable input.  Your feedback will be discussed in more detail at our next Parish 
Council meeting. 
 
Since embarking on this project there have been significant changes to Public Health 
orders regarding places of worship. As a result, we are reconsidering how to best 
design a survey which will inform a future strategic plan.  Learnings from our trial 
questionnaire have provided us with valuable information for a more useful way for 
us to hear the voices of everyone who wishes to participate and share ideas for the 
future.  Please contact any one of the Wardens if you have any questions, concerns or 
ideas. 

 
 
 
 
 
 

  

 

Thank you to the many people and churches who responded to this act of love 

towards our Afghan Refugee families here in our region! 

 

So far $12,421 has been given to Hampers of Hope, amazing!!  

 

 

 



 
 
 
 
 

ONLINE SERVICES THIS WEEK 
The Weekly and mid-week Eucharists and the Morning and Evening offices 

continue to be distributed online via You Tube and Facebook at 
                                                  6.00am and 5.30pm each day. 

We encourage you to share these resources widely during this time. 
You Tube: https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCXyas2uhJUNOnDetOpPdUOg 

Facebook: https://www.facebook.com/christchurchcathedralnewcastle/ 

Monday 1 November 
All Saints 

6.00am 
5.30pm 

Archdeacon Arthur Copeman  
The Very Reverend Katherine Bowyer  
 

Tuesday 2 November  
All Souls 

6.00am 
5.30pm 

The Reverend Angela Peverell 
The Very Reverend Katherine Bowyer  
 

Wednesday 3 November 
Richard Hooker 

6.00am 
5.30pm 

 The Reverend Nicole Baldwin 
The Very Reverend Katherine Bowyer 
 

Thursday 4 November 

Day for Anglican and RC prayer  

6.00am 
5.30pm 

The Reverend Amanda Brockwell  
The Reverend Dr Julia Perry 
 

Friday 5 November 
 

6.00am 
5.30pm 

The Reverend Scott Dulley  
The Reverend Kate Heath  
 

Saturday 6 November 6.00am 
5.30pm 

The Reverend Sarah Dulley 
Archdeacon Rod Bower 

 

 

 

We have taken measures to ensure that the Cathedral is a safe environment for all. 

All who work with children or youth have completed Safe Ministry Training and all clergy, 
staff and volunteers are subject to strict employment measures such as working with children 
checks. The Cathedral is committed to being a place where survivors of abuse experience care 

and support. For a confidential discussion, please call or email the  

Director of Professional Standards 1800 774 945    
dps@newcastleanglican.org.au   or  survivorsupport@newcastleanglican.org.au 

                                             
 

https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCXyas2uhJUNOnDetOpPdUOg
https://www.facebook.com/christchurchcathedralnewcastle/
mailto:dps@newcastleanglican.org.au
mailto:survivorsupport@newcastleanglican.org.au


                                                     

 

CLERGY 

DEAN OF NEWCASTLE 
The Very Reverend Katherine Bowyer 

katherinebowyer@newcastleanglican.org.au  
0407 201 693 

 

PRIEST AT ST PETER’S, HAMILTON 
148 Denison Street 

The Very Reverend Katherine Bowyer 
katherinebowyer@newcastleanglican.org.au  

0407 201 693 
Further details to come. 

 

OFFICE 

PO Box 221 NEWCASTLE NSW  2300 
Email: cathedral@newcastlecathedral.org.au 

Website: www.newcastlecathedral.org.au 
Ph: 4929 2052 

OFFICE HOURS:   Mon-Thurs: 9.30am–4.00pm,  Fri: 9.30am-1.00pm 

Office Administrator:  Sharon Dyett 
 

STAFF 

Dean’s Verger:  Robert Gummow 

Director of Music:  Peter Guy 
music@newcastlecathedral.org.au    0419 239 828    

Family Ministry Co-ordinator:  Veronica Butcher 
  familyministry@newcastlecathedral.org.au  or phone: 0482 027 207 

WARDENS 

Dean’s:  David Atherton 

People’s:  Peter Smith, Graham Vimpani & Pamela Brydges 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 

                                                                                 @newycathedral 
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